SELECTMEN’S
MEETING MINUTES
December 28, 2021

Present: Selectman James Bailey, Selectwoman Iris Campbell, Police Chief David Roarick and
Police Lieutenant Christopher Parsons.

Chairman Bailey opened the meeting at 2:00 pm.

Chief Roarick presented the 2022 proposed Police budget. The proposed budget has an increase
of 6.9% with the majority of the increase in the line items pertaining to personnel. The increase
1s in anticipation of the hiring of an officer to fill an existing vacancy. The anticipated amount

will change depending on when and if a replacement is found.

Chief Roarick presented the 2022 proposed Dispatch budget which includes an increase of 2.7%,
also due to payroll increases.

Chief Roarick presented the 2022 Animal Control budget which has a zero increase.
Chief Roarick and Lieutenant Parsons left the meeting.

Chairman Bailey made a motion to rescind the contract to Efficient Lighting approved at the
December 28, 2021 Selectmen’s meeting.

Selectwoman Campbell seconded the motion.

Board voted all in favor.

Chairman Bailey made a motion to award the LED lighting contract for the Town to Affinity.
Selectwoman Campbell seconded the motion.

Board voted all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 2:34 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
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